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Share A Ride To The Meeting

Many of our members do not 
attend our evening meetings 

because they no longer feel com-
fortable driving in the dark.  Others 
come from a distance and some 
would just enjoy riding with others 
to the meeting. So, we are going to 
keep a list of those willing to pro-
vide rides to the meeting and those 
who would appreciate a ride.  For 
now, just send an e-mail to me Jer-
emy Jones at inigoj@cox.net or call 
480-563-5916.  This is also poten-
tially a good volunteer job if some-
one would step forward to take over 
arranging the rides.

TRISH MAYBERRY: AN ARTIST AND A STORYTELLER 

ARIZONA WATERCOLOR ASSOCIATION 

JUROR FOR THE AWA SPRING SHOW, MAY 2014

Trish Mayberry is a special kind of 
artist who mixes fine art with a unique 
storytelling quality. She is the AWA Juror 
for the spring show which will be held 
in May at the Scottsdale Artist School. 
I met with Trish at a french restaurant 
in Scottsdale earlier in March. She is 
a delightful person who is immersed in 
various types of art. She teaches young 
people in her home studio and has been 
teaching for many years. She was quick 
to mention that she often gets more from these young artists than she 
gives. She is drawn to the curiosity and the wonder of young people’s art. 
It’s this quality that I believe best describes her love of art and teaching.

Robert Genn spoke to curiosity in one of his recent emails. He said in 
part, “My observation has been that artists who are overly dependent on 
the inspiration and direction of others don’t thrive in the same way that the 
independent ones do. Artists need an inner life and a private curiosity….
The cure for boredom is  curiosity. There is no cure for curiosity.” If one 
observes Trish’s art it is obvious that she is a cerebral artist who challenges 
her inner self with ideas and links to her experiences in life. She expresses 
these intangible thoughts and ideas in her art work. She often has several 
paintings going at one time. She responds to her subject in various ways 
and at times these responses come quickly and at other times she puts 
aside a painting for some “thought time.” Trish likes To paint on yupo. 
As many of you know this is often an unforgiving surface but she has 
made it her own. She usually paints with an acrylic medium but also uses 
some texture supplements. One can stand in front of her finished art piece 
for some time and receive a multitude of emotions. She likes To paint in 
a series and thus uses her images more than once to create new and 
exciting art. She tells many stories. The viewer can extrapolate their own 
impressions. Thus one may go back to her paintings many times to gain 
new understanding and impact from a piece. Trish spoke of color vibration 
and color field paintings. She is a little intimidated by a big piece of white 
paper so she starts to fill with color as soon as possible. She paints to 
the edge of the paper, thinking and rethinking her subject matter. She 
spoke of leaving a pathway through the painting for the observers’ eyes 
to enjoy. These are the vestiges of a true artist, one who considers The 
impact her art may have on an audience. AWA is indeed fortunate to have 
Trish Mayberry as the Juror for The spring show. She definitely will give 
her thoughtful consideration to every piece submitted. As was mentioned 
earlier, she is a cerebral artist and our spring show will reflect her expertise.

by Trish Mayberry



Once again, AWA Members 
have produced a spectacular 

Membership Show, that can be 
viewed at the Scottsdale Artist’s 
School, 3720 Marshall Way,  from 
noon May 5 until May 30th. Juror 
Trish Mayberry seems to have 
gone for variety in this show 
with accepted paintings in many 
different stylistic approaches. 
Janet Dutton showed her 
patience taking over a month 
to create Keep Movin’, a tight 
portrait of a cowboy pushing 
the photo-real (seen on the 
right).  Anne Allemann shares 
one of her travel paintings from 
Carmel in a relaxed portrait of a 
Chapel.  Gerald Beuchner plays 
tricks with you in his geometrical 
composition—better look closely.  
Each painting reveals a bit about 
the artist and those things that 
catch their attention.  The 
competition was tough, with just 
over half of the entries making it 
in to the show. I hope that those 
who didn’t quite get in this time 
will keep trying. There are a lot 
of workshops coming up and 
there are several critique groups 
where other artists will be very 
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Director at Large (Membership Workshops):
    Pam Root*	 602-291-5986   
Co-Director:  Candice Diaz**	 602-510-6810
President Emeritus:
   Jeremy Jones*	 480-563-5916

C o m m i t t e e s
Charitable Fundraiser Chair: 
   TBD
Charitable Fundraiser Co-Chair:
  Sherry Kimmel	 602-439-6846
AZ Art Alliance Representative:
    Judy Delmonico Rolls	 480-990-1359
By-laws, Parlimentarian:
   Diane Parnitzke 	 623-386-2098 
Director Information:    
	 OPEN
Fun Table:  Katherine Kurgen	 480-636-9130
Historian:  Kathleen Stuart	 602-997-4538	
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   Shirley Klein Kleppe 	 480-585-5699
Merchants Awards:  
   Karen Riehm	 480-460-7496
Newsletter Publisher:
	 casey.weber@yahoo.com	 480-290-8517
Newsletter Editor and Author:
   Liz Ramsey  	    480-747-7763
   lizramsey@cox.net

E x e c u t i v e  B o a r d  
* = voting board member
** = votes only in the absence of the board 
        member they are under

President:	
   Position Rotates Each Month
1st Vice President (Membership & Database):
   Beverly Farrer*	 602-795-3545
 2nd Vice President (Jurors Exhibitions):
  Donna Eastman Liddle*	 480-369-0669
   Co-Director: 
3rd Vice President (Programs):
   Linda Schooley*	 623-388-6255
Recording Secretary:  
   Dolly Maitzen*	 602-867-8155
Corresp. Secretary:
   Diane Kent*	 602-938-3867
Treasurer: 
   Bruce Sink*	 602-738-8121
Financial Secretary:
   Sherry Kimmel	 602-439-6846
Western Federation Society Delegate:
    JoEllen Layton*	 480-730-9887 
Alternate: Kathryn Tartaglia**	480-229-1023
Director at Large (Juror workshops):
     Liz Ramsey*	 480-747-7763     
Co-Director: JoAnn Mathews
	

Overhead Mirror Set-up at Meetings:
   Alex Pekala 	     623-412-1866
Photographer for AWA events:
   Karen Riehm	      602-318-5387
Prospectus/Award certificates:
   Nancy Herbst	      480-839-8827
Publicity:
    Jane Underhill, Donna Liddle, Jeremy Jones 
Student Member Committee:
    OPEN
Co-Chair:  Candice Diaz		   602-237-4354
Scholarship Committee Chair: 
   Dolly Maitzen		  602-867-8155
Co-Chair: 		
Scholarships/Special Events Raffle:
   En Chen Soo		  480-754-9339
Social Committee:
   Joyce Parmely 		   623-931-9719
Social Committee Co-Chair:
	 Gurukirn Khalsa
Webmaster: www.azwatercolor.com
   Casey Weber		  480-239-3481
WFWS 2014 Hosting Committee Chair:  
	 JoEllen Layton 480-730-9887
 WFWS 2014 Hosting Co-Chair:  
	 Kathryn Tartaglia 480-229-1023
		     

kind with their suggestions. 
Speaking of critiques, The May 
meeting is a chance to bring one 
of your paintings (or sneak in 
two) for a review by Stan Kurth 
and Jo Toye. They seem to get 
into very prominent shows and 
are happy to discuss what they 
think works or doesn’t. Jo will 
bring copies of her new book 
too.

On Thursday, May 15th, from 
5:30 to 7:30, try to make it 

to the school for a reception. 
We’ll hand out awards at 7 

           AWA 2014-2014 OFFICERS

A W A  M E M B E R S H I P  S H O W
pm of course, but the 
best part is discussing 
your favorite painting 
with the other artists. 
A few tips from your 
AWA friends might 
just save you months 
of experimenting.
If you are bringing 
paintings for display 
on Monday, May 5, 
between 10 and noon, 
check out the attached 
map.  The parking lot 
is behind the building 
and is reached from the 
West side.  There  is a 
lot of construction in 
the area, but it is fairly 
easy to get to the school 
from Scottsdale Road or 
Goldwater Boulevard. 
I usually Take Indian 
School Road to Marshall 
Way and head South to 
Second Street, but there 
are lots of distractions 
along the way. See 
you on the 15th!

Thanks,
Jeremy Jones
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by Gerald Beuchner

Painting by Janet Dutton  entitled  
“Keep moving”

The $1000 2014 AWA Student Scholarship Winners Are:

1. diana Jacobson

2. Cassandra scott (Cassandra Scott is a third-time winner)
3. ambra walkawia

They are all from Mesa community college. Their watercolor 
instructor is artist, cynthia peterson. The Department chairman 

is Sara Capawana. This is the first year we offered the scholarship 
applications to all of the 10 community colleges.

In addition to the three (3) $1000 scholarships awarded for the fall 
of 2014, each winner receives a membership in AWA. 

Between April 2- April 30th, 8:30 am - 5:00 pm, the AWA 
Scholarship winners will have their artwork on display in the phoenix 

Art Museum - Administrative Building (Winkler Building at the West 
end). We hope you can stop in to see our three $1000 Winners. 

Dolly Maitzen

AWA Scholarship chair

please note: We are looking for a few people willing to mentor the 
winning recipients of AWA Scholarships

AWA Treasurer’s Update:

NON-PROFIT STATUS: We are so proud of our organization

and the goals we have set. have been a viable non-profit in Arizona since 
1960, promoting and advancing art of painting in water-soluble media. 
Our focus is promotion of public awareness and interest in watercolor me-
diums by way of education exhibitions and other organized events. biggest 
event coming up is the privilege of hosting Western Federation of Water-
color Societies (WFWS) this spring! How exciting! Please support Chair 
JoEllen Layton and Co-Kathryn Tartaglia in volunteering for event.

Besides fundraising for our Scholarships, we are also fully engaged in 
a fundraiser for the WFWS venue. Donations are an important part of 
any non-profit organization. am writing this article make our members 
and our donors aware of a situation regarding our Non-profit status.

Recently we found out that our profit status (501 c-3) was revoked 
by the IRS through a misunderstanding involved with non-filing of 990 
Tax Returns during years of 2009 and 2010. We learned of revocation 
when Bruce Sink filed the 2011 return as new Treasurer. Since that time, 
worked with a CPA and has brought everything up to date. A ‘Request 
for Retroactive Reinstatement’ was filed last October. This request can 
take up 270 days process by the IRS. We fully expect Reinstatement place 
in July or August this year. Our said is a fairly common occurrence with 
organizations that are volunteer based, so we just need to be patient.

In the meantime, please be aware of this situation and we will fol-
low up with another article when our status has been reinstated.
In meantime, thank you for supporting this great organization that has 
made such a positive impact Arts in Arizona! We value your membership.

Best Regards, 

Donna Eastman Liddle

by Anne allemann



,
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BEV JOZWIAK:   “PAINTING LIFE WITH LIFE”
OCTOBER, 8,9,10 AND 11, 2014 WORKSHOPS
JUROR FOR THE FALL AWA SHOW

Bev Jozwiak will come bursting on the AWA scene in Oc-
tober, 2014 to be the juror for our AWA Fall Show and our 
workshop instructor.  I have not met Bev eyeball to eyeball 
but her emails paint an artist full of life, humor, ideas and 
energy.   She states she is never bored.  Now that is the art-
ist for me!!  Her paintings are full of excitement, color, 
splashes, drips and good composition.  She aims for strong 
values and clean design.  You are bound to be pulled into her 
paintings and be mesmerized by their authenticity and their 
engaging reality.  She is a direct painter who uses “some fairly realistic detail near the 
focal point, with runs, splatter, and bold painterly strokes as she moves away from the 
center of interest.”  This type of effect allows the viewer to be a part of the “story.”  
Bev’s paintings beg to be examined over and over.  One never tires of the domination of 
color and the profound exhilaration of discovery.  

Bev graduated from Western Washington University with a Fine Arts degree and a 
minor in Art History.  Many members of her family produced art and it was just “some-
thing I did.”  She has a large space in her home for a north lighted studio.  She empha-
sizes that it is important to have a space where you can leave your clutter and art 
stuff out at your finger tips.

Bev says that she never gets complacent and she “tries to always push the boundaries.”  
She also finds it useful to paint in a series.  Presently, she usually paints from photo-
graphs.  Her busy family and art business is more managed by using images from which 
to paint.  She has signature membership in the National Watercolor Society, American 
Watercolor Society and many more prominent Watercolor Associations.  She is found 
in numerous galleries and does commission work; as well as teaching.  With all of this, 
she still states that it is important to work at your craft every day.  “Work at it” was 
her advice!!  She follows this mantra.

Bev has a book coming out in May, 2014.  The title is “Painting Life With Life.”  It can be 
pre-ordered at www.chrisunwin.net.    Her youngest is now a professional ballet danc-
er.  She started when she was 4.  Bev grew to love ballet and designed tutus, tiaras, 
sewed pointed shoes and painted backdrops.  This labor of love comes through loud and 
clear in many of Bev’s spectacular and richly colored ballet paintings.   Many of these 
images are in her book.

There are many excellent artists in the United 
States; however, AWA is profoundly blessed to 
have Bev Jozwiak as our juror and instructor this 
October.  She will bring enthusiasm, clarity of 
creativity and a unique prospective on the joy of 
watercolor.  Contact Liz Ramsey, at lizramsey@
cox.net to secure a spot in this grand opportu-
nity!! 
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April:  30th.  11:30 Luncheon Denver 
Art Museum to honor the Scholarship 
Winners.  1:00 PM Tour the Museum.  
Contacts: Gayla R. Bonnell, 602-482-
7308 , gaylabonnell@cox.net and Dolly 
Maitzen, 602-867-8155,  maitzens@msn.
com. 
 
May 5th:  AWA Spring Show at Scottsdale 
Artists’ School, 3720 N. Marshall Way, 
Scottsdale, AZ 85251, 480-990-1422. 
Show runs through May 30th.

May: 15th Reception, meet the artists 
5:30PM-7PM.  Awards presentation is 
from 7PM-7:30PM.

May: 8th.  Board meeting, AAG building, 5:15 PM,  General Mtg.,  
AAG building 7:00 PM Social, Food, Raffle opportunities.  7:30 
General Mtg.: Announcements,  Election of Officers for 2014-
2015, raffle drawings,  Introduction of Critiquers: Jo Toye, and 
Stan Kurth: Members present 1 –2 paintings preferably matted 
only, for critique.
 
September: 11th  Board meeting, AAG building, 5:15 PM, General 
Mtg., 7:00PM Social, Food, Raffle opportunities.  7:30 General 
Mtg., Western Federation of Watercolor Societies’ slide 
show presentation by Kathryn Tagtarglia, and Jo Ellen Layton; 
Demonstration by John Erwin.

September: 13th, Saturday, Member Workshop at AAG building 
9AM-4PM.  Contact: Candice Diaz, 602-237-4354, taydiaz@
earthlink.net.  

calendar for the last of April,  May and September

ARIZONA ART ALLIANCE

Art Alliance 
“Enriching Life Through Art”

As we move away from a permanent Gallery and back to hosting 3-4 Art Exhibitions each year in various Valley locations, we will take some time off 
to revise our jury structure and revamp our marketing strategies.  So, for now, jurying into the AZ Art Alliance is on hiatus.  We anticipate that our 
next Show will be in the Fall of 2014.   
 
The AZ Art Alliance mission remains to serve our member leagues, provide venues in which our artists may exhibit and sell their work, and support our 
Outreach Programs.  We have secured storage/office space with a workshop area in the vicinity of 48th Street and Southern in Tempe so that we may 
continue our Veterans’ classes, as well as additional workshops and/or meetings.  Further details will be provided as they become available. 

Were you aware that the AZ Art Alliance rents out Show Panels for your Art Show needs?  Prices are discounted to AWA and its members.  For 
more information, please go to our website www.azartalliance.com and click on “Rentals” on the home page.  

Outreach Programs:

AZ Art Alliance supports several art outreach programs that serve the community.  In addition to our Veterans’ classes, we have classes for stu-
dents with special needs and classes for seniors, disabled, and Alzheimer’s patients.  We could always use more art teacher volunteers.  If you can 
help, please contact Art Alliance Rep. Judy Delmonico-Roll or Outreach Director Lee Anne Park (leeanne@leeannepark.com).

c alendar        &  A Z  A rt   A llian     c e

JOHN ERWIN
SEPTEMBER 13, 2014:  MEMBER WORKSHOP INSTRUCTOR

The teacher is going to teach!!!  Yes we have a workshop instructor in September who has been a school 
teacher for 39 years.  He also teaches adults at Shemer Art Center and was their 2013 “Artist of the Year.”  

John has managed to travel, paint and be involved in community activities, as well as teaching.  He is a man with abundant 
energy and insatiable love of antiquity.  I met John in is Phoenix home.  The home is a veritable treasure of items from 

his travels in the U.S. and overseas.   John and his wife travel to Europe every other year and collect many interesting 
and beautiful pieces of art.  These are displayed throughout the house along with many of John’s lovely art pieces.

John first studied watercolor painting with Diane Maxey and Dick Phillips.  He later worked with Robert Wood in California 
and Milford Zornes in Ireland.  He has continually been a member of several art societies and was past president of the 

Scottsdale Artist League.  John stated that he began painting in 1970 when he moved to Arizona and the colors, textures 
and landscapes of the Southwest intrigued him.  He enjoys painting the skies, forests and desert landscapes of the Southwest.

John has always had an open mind to exploring new approaches and new mediums to enhance his art work.  Recently 
he has added the combination of ink to watercolor with outstanding and explosive results.  He applies the ink with 

various sizes of razor blades, thus imprinting marks that are broad and thin.  He enhances his cityscapes of Europe with this 
technique.  The result is a cityscape that is a compilation of many scenes in Europe with the added dramatic texture of ink.  

Please contact Pam Root or Candice Diaz to register for our first workshop in the Fall on September 13, 2014.  John is 
a quiet gentleman with an intrinsic love of art and teaching.  He will excite you with his various ideas of dramatic texture 

and will surprise you with his unusual exploration of subject matter.  As with any good teacher, his enthusiasm is contagious.   
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Website:  
www.AZwatercolor.com

Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/

ArizonaWatercolorAssociation

Arizona Watercolor Association
Workshop Registration Form

Name: ________________________________________________Date:____________
Email:______________________________________________ Member : p Yes  p No

Address:_____________________________________ City______________________
State________________Zip________
Home Phone: ______-_______-________    Cell Phone: ______-______-_________

Please complete form and mail with your  check payable to AZ Watercolor to the Appropriate Chairperson:

Juror Workshops are held at the 
Arizona Artists Guild Building 9am–4pm

18411 N 7th Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85023

Contact: 
Liz Ramsey 
2550 S. Ellsworth Rd  #721
Mesa, AZ 85209 480-747-7763
lizramsey@cox.net

Bev Kozwiak: 
October 8, 9, 10, 2014 Three day 
workshop 
October 11, 2014 one day workshop

Eric Weigardt                   
April 8, 9, 10,2015 three day workshop

April 11, 2015 one day workshop

3-Day: $235 Members $275 Non-members
1-Day: $75 Members $90 Non-members $40 
deposit

Month:____________________

Total Amount $____________

Check#__________

•

•

•
•

Member Workshops are held at the 
Arizona Artists Guild Guiling 9am–4pm
18411 N 7th Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85023

Contact: 
Candice Diaz        602-510-6810
6232 N. 16th Ave.
Phoenix, AZ 85015
taydiaz@earthlink.net

John Erwin:
September 13th

JoToye:
November 15th

$40 Members $50 Non-members

Member Workshop:

Month:____________________

Total Amount $___________

Check#____________
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The Arizona Watercolor Association Board Meetings start 

promptly at 5:15 PM at the AAG Art Center, 18411 N. 7th 

Ave, Phoenix (just south of Union Hills Rd)  on the second 

Thursday Evenings of Each Month.

Monthly Meetings:

Fun Table 7:00 P.M.

Meeting 7:30 P.M. to 9:30 P.M.
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Monthly Meetup!

           A W A  ne  w s  and    c alendar     

Volunteer Opportunities:  
1)  Marketing Manager:  The AZ Art Alliance has a 
marketing team in place, but needs someone to serve 
as marketing manager. 

2)  Watermedia Instructors needed to teach the 
disabled once or twice a month in the Sunnyslope area.  
The students have aides who accompany them to class, 
so the instructors just need to teach.  

If you can help with either of these volunteer positions, 
please contact Art Alliance Rep. Judy Delmonico-Roll.

AWA Members Kathryn Tartaglia and Barbara Bagan are 
scheduled to teach workshops at the Art Alliance Gallery 
in March.  For more information about workshops, 
member groups, Outreach Programs, panel rentals, etc. 
please go to www.azartalliance.com. 

WORKSHOPS SCHEDULES
The Fall 2014 Juror workshop:
Bev Kozwiak: 

October 8, 9, 10, 2014 Three day 
workshop 
October 11, 2014 one day workshop

 
The Spring 2015 Juror Workshop Sched-
ule:  
Eric Weigardt                   

April 8, 9, 10,2015 three day work-
shop
April 11, 2015 one day workshop
   

Member Workshops Schedule:
John Erwin:

September 13th

•

•

•

•
•

•

Program for May 8, 2014
Critiques  by Stan Kurth  & Jo Toye 

Have you ever wished you could get FREE, Construc-
tive, and Helpful suggestions about your art work?  Do 
you want to learn tips from award winning artists on how 
to get to that next level?  At AWA’s May meeting you can 
get these and many more questions answered.

Just bring 1 or 2 (preferably just matted) paintings and 
you will receive the reinforcement and kind hints to bet-
ter your paintings.  Our knowledgeable, award winning, 
energetic team of Jo Toye and Stan Kurth will analyze 
and make encouraging suggestions to improve the paint-
ings.  Critiquing is an important element of enhancing art-
work.  Read more about our featured artists.

Jo Toye: Jo is an experimental 
artist with a strong background 
in design. She finds great delight 
in bringing the intuitive nature of 
play together with the more form 
elements of design.  In 2009. JO 
was selected for the annual “Ones 
to Watch” feature article of Wa-
tercolor Artist Magazine.  She is 
an award winning artist and her 

works have been published in several art magazines and 
books.  Recent awards include Best of Show, 2013 Con-
temporary Watercolorists of AZ and both Best of Show 
and The President’s Purchase Awards in the 2012 Fall 
AWA Show.  Jo is a teacher of art and loves to empower 
fellow artists to find new joy and direction in their art.  
She is currently working with North Light Publishing on 
a possible book to be released in late 2015.

Stan Kurth:  Stan, a native Phoe-
nician, has always been an artist.  
He credits his lifelong passion to 
his aunt, an artist and art instruc-
tor, who inspired him before he 
began school.  His formal train-
ing at Northern Arizona Univer-
sity included a degree in History 
and English Lit. with an emphasis 
in the Arts.  His credo “fear not” 

is exemplified in his award winning paintings.  He’s shown 
numerous local, national, and international juried exhibi-
tions including the National Watercolor Society, West-
ern Federation of Watercolor Societies, International 
Society of Acrylic Painters, San Diego Watercolor So-
ciety International, Arizona Watercolor Association, 
Arizona Artists Guild and Contemporary Watercolorist 
of Arizona.  He has obtained signature status in NWS, 
WFWS, and ISAP.  His work has been featured in Artist 
Watercolor and Watercolor Artist . 



General Meetings - AAG Art Center 
18411 N. 7th Ave, Phoenix
(just south of Union Hills Rd) 
602-264-1221

Sept thru May
2nd Thurs. of the Month

Fun Table 7:00pm
Meeting 7:30pm-9:30pm

Website: www.azwatercolor.com    Email: AWA@azwatercolor.com

ARIZONA WATERCOLOR ASSOCIATION

AWA  Website
www.azwatercolor.com

Watch our site for  calendar news, show information and now, 

you will find our archive of  newsletters too!
We Also Have a Facebook Page

Please “Like” Us
https://www.facebook.com/ArizonaWatercolorAssociation


